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PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB 

 

 

OCTOBER 2019 VOL. 23,   ISSUE 2 

NEXT MEETING : MONDAY,  OCTOBER 7, 2019 

TIME: 7:30 PM.  DOORS WILL BE OPEN 7:00 PM 

LOCATION:  VFW HALL, POST #5335.   

500 NE 21st  AVENUE, BOYNTON BEACH, FL 33435.   

PHONE 561-737-4102 

 

DIRECTIONS:   

FROM I-95:  EXIT GATEWAY BLVD AND PROCEED 

EAST TO NE 4TH STREET.  RIGHT ONTO NE 4TH ST 

AND A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21st AVENUE.  VFW 

HALL ON RIGHT SIDE  

 

FROM US-1: PROCEED TO GATEWAY BLVD AND 

HEAD WEST.  PROCEED TO NE 4TH ST AND TURN 

LEFT/SOUTH.  MAKE A QUICK LEFT ONTO NE 21ST 

AVENUE.  VFW HALL ON RIGHT SIDE 

An organization of active and retired New York City Police Officers of all ranks.   

A MEMBER OF NEW YORK 10-13 ASSOCIATIONS OF AMERICA 

10-13 ® A Registered Trademark 

3100 

The First 10-13 Club in America 

Post Office Box 1511, Boynton Beach FL, 33435 

Visit our Club Website  WWW.PBC1013.COM 

The American Flag flew over a piece 

of World Trade Center Steel as 

elected officials conducted a heartfelt 

remembrance of the sacrifices made 

that day by so many. 
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PBC 10-13 Club 

Executive Board 

 

 

 

 

 

President  

John Caparosa 

Telephone 561-706-8339 

Email: JPCpd6694@aol.com 

 

Vice President  

Mark Mekler 

Telephone 914-329-2830  

 

Treasurer  

Leo Itzkowitz 

Telephone 561-434-9574 

 

Secretary  

Gordon Nash 

Telephone 561-632-7764 

 

Sergeant At Arms and  

Quartermaster 

Hank Friedman 

Telephone 646-831-2847 

 

Health and Welfare 

Leo Itzkowitz 561-434-9574 

 

Directors: 

Ted Johnson 

Jim Andrade 

James Mooney 

 

Special Events 

Mark Mekler 

914-329-2830 

 

Publicity: 

Bobby Leupp 

561-512-7817 

 

Chaplain  

Rev. Rick Riccardi 

Telephone 561-533-1459  

10/19 

Greetings All. Our next meeting will be Monday, October 7, 2019.  At our last 
meeting we took up a collection for Daniel Panteleo, the NYPD Officer 
wrongly terminated in the arrest of Eric Garner. I’m proud to report we sent a 
check for $200 to help in Daniel’s legal battle with the City of New York. I’d 
like to acknowledge three of our members who donated their 50/50 winnings 
to the Panteleo cause, Sam Goldstein, Marc Saidel and Walter Silber. Spon-
sors scheduled for our October meeting include Barrington Terrace assisted 
living, Rise Botanicals, and Options Home Health Care.   Looking forward to 
seeing all of you at our next meeting.  John Caparoaa, President 

      (561) 242-0568 
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Report of PB 10-13 meeting  9/9/19    There were 44 members in attendance 
 

President Caparosa opened the meeting with the pledge a prayer.  

 

President introduced Treasurer Leo Itzkowitz who reported that there were no changes in our ac-
counts since the June meeting. 
 

First VP Mark Mekler introduced our first guest, Marc Spector from Best Care.  Best Care is a com-
pany that provides private duty nurses and aides who work in your home assisting you or a loved 
one.  Their staff will help with services not covered by Medicare  including bathing, dressing, light 
housekeeping, laundry and shopping.  They can also transport to medical appointments. Best care 
accepts long term health insurance and provide law enforcement and first responder discounts. 
Their typical rates average $19-19.50 per hour, discounted rate of $17-17.50 per hour.  For addi-
tional information please call Best Care at (561)245-2804 
 

Vice President Mark Mekler introduced  Dr. Alan Dinnerstein from Helix Biomedics. Helix Biomedics 
is a research company that conducts clinical trials. They are currently work on testosterone trials 
and are recruiting men for test subjects that will be treated with a jell form or testosterone. All dr. vis-
its are paid for by the company and each test subject will be paid between $50 and $100 per visit.  
Their office is located in Boynton Beach FL.  For more information Contact Helix Biomedics at 561-
509-9956. 
 

Vice President Mekler next introduced Wayne Henry from Dignity Memorial.  Dignity Memorial pro-
vides for burial and cremation services, pre-need planning and body shipping.  Any service pur-
chased now are locked in at the current rates and will not increase in time of need.  As Wayne 
pointed out to our membership, the mortality rate for South Florida is 100%.  For additional informa-
tion from Wayne or Dignity Memorial please call 561-496-7550. 
 

Secretary Gordon Nash read the minutes from the National 10-13 Presidents which was held 6/8 in 
Sarasota. 
 

President Caparosa introduced Arnie Dansky, President of FOP Lodge NY3100. Arnie thanked the 
Palm Beach 10-13 Board for their cooperation and friendship throughout the years.  Arnie noted the 
upcoming 9/11 memorial to be held in Juno Beach. The next HR 218 shoot will be held 10/2 in Port 
St. Lucie. The next meeting FOP Lodge NY 3100 will be 9/26 at the Miner Road location in Boynton 
Beach.  This years Holiday Party to be held  December 12, and will be at  The Pavilion Grille, 301 
Yamato Rd #1201 Boca Raton.   
 

Bobby Leupp was introduced by President Caparosa.  Bobby informed the membership that the 
monthly Komedy nights have been cancelled.  Rock and Roll Sunday will continue, date to be an-
nounced  
 

A vote was taken and decided that all donation money collected this meeting would be sent to 
Daniel Panteleo in help of his fight against the city for wrongful termination. 
 

There were three 50/50 winners of $20 each: 
 

Marc Saidel, Sam Goldstein, and Walter Silber. All three donated their winning to the Panteleo fund. 
 

The Attendance Award of $50 would have been won by Harry Barclay had he been present.  Next 
months award will be $60.00 
 

Submitted by Gordon Nash, Secretary 

Greetings All. Our next meeting will be Monday, October 7, 2019.  At our last 
meeting we took up a collection for Daniel Panteleo, the NYPD Officer 
wrongly terminated in the arrest of Eric Garner. I’m proud to report we sent a 
check for $200 to help in Daniel’s legal battle with the City of New York. I’d 
like to acknowledge three of our members who donated their 50/50 winnings 
to the Panteleo cause, Sam Goldstein, Marc Saidel and Walter Silber. Spon-
sors scheduled for our October meeting include Barrington Terrace assisted 
living, Rise Botanicals, and Options Home Health Care.   Looking forward to 
seeing all of you at our next meeting.  John Caparoaa, President 
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Hero cop killed in Bronx during hand-to-hand struggle with armed suspect 
(9/29/19) 
 

A hero NYPD officer was fatally shot early Sunday during a desperate, hand-to-hand struggle with 
an armed suspect just after midnight on the grounds of the Edenwald Houses in The Bronx. 
Officer Brian Mulkeen, 33, a six-year veteran of the department, did not survive three gunshot inju-
ries, Chief of Department Terence Monahan told reporters at Jacobi Hospital, where doctors had 
worked to save his life. 
Sources said Mulkeen had been shot with his own weapon in the head, chest and legs as he and 
the suspect wrestled on the ground. 
The suspect, too, was fatally shot. “Five officers at the location fired their service weapons, striking 
the man,” Monahan said. 
The fallen officer’s last words, recorded by his body-camera as he wrestled on the ground with the 
suspect, were “He’s reaching for it! He’s reaching for it!” Monahan told reporters. 
Moments later, “numerous shots” were fired, he said. 
“Officer Mulkeen’s gun fired five times,” Monahan said. “At this point, it is not clear who fired Officer 
Mulkeen’s gun.” 
The suspect’s gun, a 32 caliber revolver, did not appear to have been fired, he said. 
“As cops we know how rewarding our profession can be,” the chief added, his sadness apparent in 
his voice. 
“But I’ll tell you: There is absolutely no worse moment on our job than this. As we stand here this 
morning, a young man with a bright future who courageously patrolled some of New York City’s 
toughest streets has tragically lost his life.” 
The deadly encounter happened just after 12:30 a.m., as  Mulkeen and two fellow plainclothes offi-
cers with the Bronx Borough Anti-Crime Unit, which is based in the nearby 47th Precinct,  hopped 
out of their vehicle to speak with the suspected gang member, Monahan said. 
“They were there because of gang activity that included recent shootings,” Monahan said.  
The suspect, whose name was not released early Sunday, broke into a run, Monahan said. 
It was Mulkeen — who lived in Yorktown Heights with his girlfriend, also a cop in The Bronx, with the 
44th Precinct — who caught up with the suspect and tackled him first. 
It was unclear at what point it had become apparent that the suspect was armed. 
“He had a 32 cal revolver. He was seen reaching for his gun,” Monahan said.  
“Officer Mulkeen was on the ground wrestling with the suspect for an extended period of time,” be-
fore the gunfire erupted, Monahan said. 
The 27-year-old gunman was on probation until 2022 for a narcotics-related arrest from last year, 
the chief said, and had a burglary conviction from Rockland County. He was pronounced dead at 
the scene. 
Mulkeen “was a great cop,” the chief added. “Just last night he arrested a man for possession of a 
gun in this very same precinct.” 
Mayor de Blasio joined Monahan and PBA President Pat Lynch in asking all of New York to pray for 
Mulkeen’s heartbroken family — and his grieving NYPD family. 
“This is a very, very sad day for our city,” Mayor de Blasio said at the press conference. 
“We lost a hero this evening …  This is a young man who made a choice to join the NYPD and put 
his life on the line.”     (Hero continued on next page) 

https://nypost.com/2019/09/29/nypd-officer-seriously-injured-in-bronx-shootout-suspect-dead/
https://nypost.com/2019/09/29/nypd-officer-seriously-injured-in-bronx-shootout-suspect-dead/
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(Hero continued from previous page) 
 

Mulkeen’s mother and father, sister and girlfriend had rushed to Jacobi hospital, the mayor said. 
“We broke the news to them and one of the things they told us, even though their grief, was that 
Brian made a choice. He wanted to leave civilian life … he wanted to protect our city … he gave his 
life for all of us.” 
A shaken Lynch called the suspect, “This soulless individual,” and lamented of the family, “Their 
hero — our hero — is not coming home.” 
Earlier Sunday, police radio transmissions had recorded the worried panic of officers at the scene. 
“Shots fired shots fired shots fired guys! I need a bus! I need a bus!” a male officer shouted, using 
police jargon for an ambulance. 
“Laconia and 229!” another shouted of the shooting location. 
“There was a cop lying on the floor and another guy who looked like he’d been shot in the eye,” wit-
ness Sara Diaz, 56, told The Post. “Oh my god, I got so nervous.” 
 
 

Chelsea cops say they’re ‘under attack’ by vindictive police captain 
 Cops in Chelsea’s police precinct claim they are being tormented by a vindictive captain, their union 
alleges in a letter. 
“You are under attack!!!!” reads an open letter to the members of the 10th Precinct that was ob-
tained by The Post. “Captain Kevin J. Coleman is attacking you and your families.” 
The Police Benevolent Association letter, signed by the Manhattan South Trustee John Flynn and 
Manhattan South Financial Secretary Merritt Riley, accuses Coleman of changing assignments with 
no regard for officers’ home lives. 
 

It also alleges PBA delegates had their shifts changed after standing up for their fellow cops. 
“The attacks are not physical, we know that, yet, they are just as dangerous. Captain Kevin J. Cole-
man is attacking you and your families by creating an extremely hostile work environment,” the letter 
states. The NYPD did not immediately respond to a request for comment on the allegations. 
The letter goes on to attack Coleman for skipping the Sept. 11 services to adjudicate a complaint 
against an officer who lost his father in a 9/11-related illness. 
 

“All this comes at a time where we as a department are in the midst of a health crisis,” the letter 
reads, referring to a recent spate of suicides among officers. “When most are trying to find a solution 
Captain Kevin J. Coleman has done nothing but create a hostile work environment for the members 
of the 10th Precinct.” 
 

The Captains Endowment Association union defended Coleman saying the captain “conducts his 
command operations in a fair and equitable manner” and clarifying that the compliant he adjudicated 
last Wednesday “began well before 9/11 and was not intended to coincide or distract from the so-
lemnity of this day of mourning and remembrance.” 

(Advertisement) 
Son of LODD MOS Phil Cardillo (Harlem Mosque Shooting) 

4/20 

https://nypost.com/2019/09/29/nypd-officer-seriously-injured-in-bronx-shootout-suspect-dead/


6  

2020 NYPD FLORIDA REUNION LUNCHEON  
SAME PLACE AS LAST YEAR 

 

DATE:  Thursday, February 13, 2020 / 12:00pm to 4:00pm 

$45 per person (MUST PREPAY) Check must be received by January 3, 2020 

Price includes sit down lunch and 2 hours of beverages.  An additional 2 hours of beverages 

provided through the generosity of Irv Mechanic.  Bar is limited to beer, wine and soda (cash 

bar available). 

Location: 

Benvenuto’s - 1730 N. Federal Hwy. Boynton Beach, FL 33435 (561) 364-0600. 

If you plan to attend, please mail your check (with a phone number) made out to: 
 

NYPD Florida Reunion Luncheon 

PO Box 356 

New City, NY 10956-0356 

  

TABLE RESERVATIONS: Minimum of 10 people / Maximum of 12 people.  Please list a 

contact person for your table. 

If you are part of a group of less than 10 & would like to sit together, include the checks from 

each member of your party along with each individual’s phone number in the same envelope. 

If you are not at a reserved table, you will be assigned to a table.  If you wish to sit with or 

near a certain command, ie: 24 Pct, Intel, please include your request when sending in your 

check. 

 Note:  Please include a phone number with check.  Payments will NOT be taken 

at the door. 

 Committee:                          New York                  Florida 

Bill Callahan                                   845-664-4227    845-664-4227 

Harvey Grape                                 845-634-5723    845-596-8328 

Artie Marra                                    845-638-0113    845-548-7165 

Walter Silbert                                 561-810-5502    561-631-1201 

Bill Giblin                                      917-572-6541    917-572-6541 

Ed Vincenzi                                    917-414-9394    917-414-9394 

Jack Hartigan                                “Honorary Committee Member” 
 

This Year’s COLA Increase 
 

The September 2019 COLA equals 1.0 percent, for a maximum annual increase of $180.00, or 

$15.00 per month before taxes. You will receive notification of the net change in your monthly 
pension amount in September if you are eligible to receive this COLA increase. 
 

The NYC Office of Labor Relations  
 

The NYC Office of Labor Relations has relocated to 22 Cortland Street, NY, NY 10007. The general 
information phone number is (212) 306-7200.  Contact the OLR if you need assistance with the 
Health Benefits program—(212) 513-0470, Deferred Compensation program—(888-327-3113) and 
other services. 

https://www.osc.state.ny.us/retire/word_and_pdf_documents/retirees_files/net-change-letter-sample.pdf
https://www.osc.state.ny.us/retire/word_and_pdf_documents/retirees_files/net-change-letter-sample.pdf
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NYPD cops save marathon trainee’s life in Central Park 
 

It was a race to save his life. 
 

A marathon trainee dodged death on the running course over the weekend, thanks to a pair of fast-
acting NYPD police officers who were hailed as heroes on Wednesday. 
 

The 44-year-old man, who didn’t want to be identified, was nearing the end of an 18-mile loop in 
Central Park on Sunday when he suddenly collapsed in cardiac arrest near West 74th Street and 
West Drive. 
 

Officers Benjamin Beiro, 30, and Nicholas Noto, 25, sprang into action after getting the 911 call 
around 9:30 a.m., with Beiro beginning chest compressions on the runner and Noto dashing to get a 
defibrillator from their patrol car. 
 

“In a condition like this, every second counts,” Noto, who has four years on the force, said at a press 
conference. “So the quicker you get there … the better the result.” 
 

After strapping the pads onto the victim’s chest, Beiro continued the compressions while Noto deliv-
ered two life-saving counter-shocks that restored the man’s pulse. 
 

“Shortly after that, the male began to gasp. We got a faint pulse and he began to wake up,” Beiro 
recalled. 
 

The man regained consciousness just before EMS arrived to transport him to Mount Sinai West hos-
pital. That’s when the man’s wife — who began searching for him when he didn’t cross the finish line 
as expected — received a call from an emergency room doctor. 
 

“In that moment, the whole world stopped and I feared the worst,” she said in a letter to the officers. 
“The ER doctor on the other end of the phone then said, ‘Don’t worry, he’s going to be OK.'” 
Enlarge ImageSeth Gottfried 
 

Both officers visited the victim, who was transported to Mount Sinai St. Luke’s. 
“He was doing good,” said Beiro, who’s been with the NYPD for 6½ years. “He definitely expressed 
a lot of gratitude.” 
 

The officer added, “It was definitely one of those moments where you feel great to be doing the job 
you do, just to be able to help people.” 
 

The runner was close to completing the TCS New York City Marathon Training Series 18M — three 
six-mile loops of Central Park — when his heart gave out. 
 

In a statement, he thanked the cops for their “quick arrival, assessment and actions” that spared his 
life one week from his first wedding anniversary. 
 

“You are a testament to your excellent training and your dedication to serving your community,” the 
man wrote. “I am personally in awe.” 
 

He added that doctors have figured out the “developmental defect” that caused his cardiac arrest 
and that he’s discussing further treatment. 
 

His grateful wife also gushed over the officers’ response. 
 

“In the past two days I have thought back to that moment a lot. Because if not for the quick, efficient 
and effective response from both of you, the worst would have actually happened,” she wrote. “I 
wish you the best in your careers, and hope the same level of kindness comes back to you when 
you need it most.” 
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Andrade, James $25.00  11/19 

Berardi, Joseph $30.00  03/20 

Broderick, Elizabeth  $25.00  04/20 

Cirillo, Michael $50.00  11/19 

Ferrara, Pete  $35.00  01/20 

Haley, Vinny  $20.00  04/20 

Harvey, Jerome $50.00  11/19 

Hoerter, Jeff  $20.00  03/20 

Hoerter, Linda  $30.00  05/20 

Jenkins, Anthony $100.00 11/19 

 

Johnson, Ted  $25.00  11/19 

Koota, Herb  $30.00  05/20 

Lahota, Joe  $20.00  01/20 

Morrisroe, James $50.00  03/20 

Saidel, Marc  $30,00  06/20 

Sullivan, Edward $15.00  11/19 

Sullivan, Ray  $10.00  11/19 

Wales, John  $30.00  03/20 

Yudenfreund, David $25.00  12/19 

Yudenfreund, David $15.00  06/20 

FOR YOUR HELP 
 

Thank you to all our members and associate  

members for your contributions.  The PBC 10-13 Club 

could not function without your continued support. 

BOOSTERS     

 

Get Well Wishes: 
 

Jim Mooney 
 

 

Good and Welfare 
 

Welcome back Bob Klein 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR 
CLUB PRESIDENT,  

 
JOHN CAPAROSA 
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GOLF SHIRT 

TEE SHIRT 

NYPD HAT 

NYPD PATCH 

CAR 

FLAG 

Golf Shirt & Hat Special 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

Medium 

Large 

X-L 

XX-L 

 

ONE SIZE, Adjustable 

$10.00  Official NYPD 

Approved Hat 

$3.00 Each.  All proceeds to  Charity 

$2.00 Each 

SPECIAL!!  

Golf Shirt and Hat $27.00, Tee Shirt and Hat $20.00 

$20.00 

 

 

$15.00 
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                              POLICE DEPT CITY OF NEW YORK - RETIRED 
    

          PALM BEACH COUNTY 10-13 CLUB    PO BOX 1511    BOYNTON BEACH, FL  33435 
 

     NEW MEMBERS                                                                                                  RENEWING MEMBERS                                                            

     ANNUAL DUES………$25                                                             ANNUAL DUES…$25 

    APPLICATION FEE + $ 5  

     TOTAL………………..$30 

  

    ………PLEASE MAIL TOTAL / DUES AND THIS FORM TO ABOVE ADDRESS…………… 

 
(PRINT) 

NAME____________________________________________D.O.B._____________PENSION#_________ 

                    (LAST)                             (FIRST)              (M.I.) 

 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________APT #__________ 

 

CITY____________________________STATE________ZIPCODE__________TEL#________________________ 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS________________________________________________CELL#_________________________ 

 

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________SPOUSE’S D.O.B.____________WED ANNIV_______________ 

 

APPOINTMENT DATE_______________RETIREMENT DATE_______________LAST  CM’D*____________ 

 

RANK__________LINE ORGANIZATIONS_________________________________________________________ 

 

PENSION TYPE  

(CHECK ONE) SERVICE_______LINE OF DUTY_______ORDINARY DISABILITY________VESTED________ 

 

 

DATE OF APPLICATION______________SIGNATURE_________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                            (APPLICANT) 

FOR NEW MEMBERS 

Police ID Verified by: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                  (Print)                                                           (Signature) 

______________________________________________________ 
 
NOTE:  If any of your information (address, phone number, email, etc.) changes, please 
fill out this application and return it to the above address so we can update our records. 
 

 
* ASSOCIATE MEMBERS:  List the Law Enforcement Agency from which you retired in the space  
provided for LAST CM’D      Provide a copy of your Police ID. 
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IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
 
NYPD GENERAL INFORMATION 646-610-5000 C.E.A.                         212-791-8292 
NYPD OPERATIONS DESK  646-610-5580          SOCIAL SECURITY  800-772-1213 
PENSION SECTION (ART 1)  212-693-5100 G.H.I.     800-358-5500 
PENSION SECTION (ART 2)  645-610-6824 BLUE CROSS   800-433-9592 
ID SECTION     646-610-5150 MEDICARE REMB   212-513-0470 
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS   212-513-0470 MEDICARE ‘A’   800-433-9592 
PBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-349-7560 MEDICARE ‘B’   800-333-7586 
PBA RETIREE    877-977-3880 NYC HEALTH LINE   800-521-9574 
DEA OFFICE    212-587-1000 VA BENEFITS   800-827-1000 
DEA HEALTH BENEFITS   212-587-9120 SPRING 3100   646-610-5751 
SBA HEALTH AND WELFARE  212-226-2180 DO NOT CALL REGISTRY  888-382-1222 
L.B.A.      212-964-7500 AETNA MEDICARE PPO   888-267-2637 
 

FOP Annual Holiday Gala Celebration 
Thursday, December 12th, 2019—6:00 TO 10:00 pm 

The Pavilion Grill 
301 East Yamato Road, Boca Raton, FL 33431 

 
 

 

 

 

Please Bring an Unwrapped Gift for "Toys For Tots"  

It’s a Garden of Steven. 
 

Hundreds gathered at Westwood Park in Malverne, Long Island, Saturday morning for the dedica-
tion of the “Garden of Forgiveness,” which honors the life and legacy of hero NYPD cop Steven 
McDonald. 
The Garden was created to be “a quiet place where people can meditate and reflect” and “present 
and future generations will come to know the message of Steven McDonald: peace, love and for-
giveness,” according to its website. 
McDonald’s wife, Patti Ann, son Conor, his wife, Katie and NYPD Commissioner James O’Neill were 
among the attendees. 
“There was never a finer man than Steven McDonald. The world is a much better place because of 
him and a much sadder place because he’s gone,” said Ed Mahoney, who helped spearhead the 
drive for the Memorial Garden, which features teak benches and a fountain circled by roses and 
boxwoods. 
McDonald was paralyzed after being shot while on patrol in Central Park by a teenager in 1986. He 
later forgave that teenager, and continued to spread the message of peace and service for the rest 
of his life. He died in 2017 due to complications from his injuries. 

https://nypost.com/2017/01/13/thousands-of-mourners-attend-late-nypd-heros-funeral/
https://nypost.com/2017/01/10/paralyzed-nypd-hero-steven-mcdonald-dies-at-59/
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3/20 



13  

SHOW YOUR PB 10-13 CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD FOR A SPECIAL DISCOUNT! 

NYPD legend who got ‘Son of Sam’ confession dead at 99  
 

Retired NYPD Chief of Detectives John Keenan, who stormed Normandy, fought in the Battle of the 
Bulge and secured a confession from the notorious Son of Sam serial killer has died, police officials 
announced Friday. 
 

Keenan, who died on Thursday morning of congestive heart failure just three months before his 100th 
birthday, was a legendary fixture in the department during his decades long tenure that ended in Janu-
ary 1978, police and family said. 
“He was called the ‘Gentleman’s cop’,” his daughter Joan Brennan, 66, told The Post Friday in be-
tween tears and laughs. 
 

“He was just the most wonderful man. He was a brilliant man, the kind of man that could do the Sun-
day New York Times crossword puzzle and was interested in everything, any subject, from history to 
politics.” 
 

He leaves behind his wife of 73 years, Sara Keenan, Brennan, five grandchildren and two great-
grandchildren, the family said. John Keenan also had two daughters who passed before him — Mary 
Ellen who died at 22 in a plane crash and another Sara who died two years ago from cancer. 
“My grandfather was an accomplished brilliant man who helped keep New York City and the world 
safe,” John Keenan’s grandson Kevin Brennan told The Post. 
 

“More importantly, he was exceedingly humble, honest and kind. He was the finest man I’ll ever know 
and we all miss him dearly.” 
 

Keenan, who counted J.D. Sallinger as a lifelong friend after the two met during World War II in the 
U.S. Army’s elite Counter Intelligence Corps, started with the NYPD in 1941 before he was drafted to 
fight the Nazis across the Atlantic, Joan Brennan recounted. 
She said despite her father’s many accolades, which also includes the Liberation of Paris, “he never 
bragged about anything.” 
 

“All he cared about was doing the right thing in his work, that was always his priority. He didn’t do any-
thing for the glory, he just wanted to do the right thing,” Joan Brennan’s daughter and John Keenan’s 
granddaughter Mary Ellen Brennan, 36, added. 
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 4/20 
3/19 

2/18 

AD RATES for 1 year, 10 issues; Business card 
size ad—$50; 1/3 page ad—$75; 1/2 page ad 

$150; full page ad $200.   
MEETING SPONSOR $150.00  

(Includes business card size ad for 1 year) 

12/18 

6/20 
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11/19 

1/20 

3/20 

 

Need a Notary? 
 

See Club member  
 

Bob Klein 
 

561-357-9165 

9/20 

9/20 

9/20 
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Palm Beach County 10-13 Club 

PO Box 1511 

Boynton Beach, FL  33435 

TO: 

FIDELIS AD  

MORTEM 
 

(FAITHFUL UNTO 

DEATH) 

IN MEMORIUM 


